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Are you moving? 
As a school to many military families, Ursa Minor knows how 
hectic the moving process can be. Since Covid 19, it has 
been difficult to plan ahead. With that being said, the front 
office staff is asking that parents please inform the office at 
least two weeks in advanced to students withdrawing and 
moving. This is to make sure all accounts such as student 
nutrition, library books, Chromebook and instruments are 
turned in and in order. Also, the school needs to ensure all of 
students grades are updated and processed prior to 
withdrawing  

Words from Our Principal:
Dear Ursa Minor School Community,
These next two weeks are going to be busy for the Ursa Minor 
team as we plan and prepare for our Pre-K through second 
graders return to the in-school classroom. Please join me 
Wednesday night at 6:00 pm for the Open Forum to hear about 
our plans for opening up. Many procedures that we have been 
comfortable with will be changing. 
Continued on pg 5  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Coffee with Mrs. 
Brons 

Mrs. Brons will be opening up 
her Monday mornings to sit 
and have coffee with parents 
via Zoom for the next 2 weeks.  

Bricks Kids-n- 
Gears 

We still have Bricks Kids-n- 
Gears kits available for 
students. We are offering these 
kits to K-2nd grade. There are 
instructional videos for 
building or students can use 
their imaginations. Kits will be 
for students to keep. If you 
would like to sign up please 
call the front office at 428-1311 

Open Forum Every 
Wednesday at 6pm! 

Back to school plans will be 
discussed via zoom. 

URSA MINOR 
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Battle of the Books 

Greetings from your Ursa Minor Library! 
Battle of the Books, also known as 
B.O.B., has been a popular reading club 
at Ursa Minor since 2017.  Ursa Minor 
began participating in BOB by offering 
2 multi-grade level clubs including a 
3rd/4th grade BOB club and a 5th/6th 
grade BOB Club.  In BOB, students read 
book titles listed on the BOB reading 
level for their grade level club.  The club 
of students works together in Zoom 
groups with their coach, discussing the 
books and helping each other to 
prepare for their competitions with BOB 
clubs from other ASD schools.  At the 
BOB competition, students will compete 
with other BOB students in their same 
grade level group. 

All BOB official competitions will be 
held via Zoom sometime in February - 
dates to be determined.  During the 
competitions for each 3rd/4th and 5th/
6th grade level, students will be asked a 
variety of questions about the books on 
their grade level list.  Questions vary 
from remembering and correctly 
pronouncing an author's name to 
recalling details from the books on their 
grade level list of titles.  BOB is a 
great place to find a club of friends who 
love to read and find reading and 
competing fun and exciting!  

Red Ribbon Spirit Week! 

We know it isn't the same as from home, 
and we miss seeing all the students 
dressing up for spirit week, but some of 
our staff tried to keep the spirit going here 
at Ursa Minor and at home! We would love 
to see your spirt week pictures from home! 
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Parents who drive their child to school will need to stay in their vehicle to allow for physical 
distancing. We respectfully request that students do not arrive at school until 9:15 am at which time 
they will be escorted into the building following our entrance plan. Parents will not be allowed into 
the school building unless there is a special reason or appointment; to escort your child to class, 
volunteer, or visit will not be appropriate at this time. Our three W’s are:
1.) Wear your mask
2.) Wash your hands
3.) Watch your distance
4.)
We will also be focusing on regular cleaning, sanitizing and disinfecting.

We are eager to see our students and their smiles, and engage in face to face learning. Please watch for 
teacher communication as the time gets closer so you are familiar with the start up. Keep in mind that 
the instructional day will be shortened to 9:30 am – 3:00 pm with a 30 - minute lunch and recess. 
Students need to come prepared for outside time. We will be following our same protocol for students 
to go outside. All students are to go outside up to negative 10 (-10 degrees). During Covid-19 times, 
students who are too sick to go outside are too sick to come to school. Please reach out to our school 
nurse if you have questions or concerns regarding this matter.

I am also looking forward to starting a morning coffee time Monday’s at 8:30 am titled Coffee with 
the Principal. This is an informal time if you have school-wide questions or concerns you want to 
share or address. Teachers also send out communication to keep you informed and your child’s 
teacher is a great resource too.

Hoping this letter find you and your family well.

Wendy Brons, Principal
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